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17 April 2023 

Warwick Anderson 
General Manager 
Australian Energy Regulator 
GPO Box 3131 
Canberra ACT 2601 

Email QLDSA FandA@aer.gov.au

Dear Warwick 

Submission on the AER’s preliminary positions on the framework and approach 
papers 

Energex Limited (Energex) and Ergon Energy Corporation Limited (Ergon Energy 
Network) appreciate the opportunity to comment on the Australian Energy Regulator’s 
(AER’s) preliminary position paper on the framework and approach papers for Energex, 
Ergon Energy Network, SA Power Networks and Directlink, for the forthcoming 2025-
30 regulatory control period, published on 17 March 2023. The publication of the AER’s 
preliminary positions follow Energex’s and Ergon Energy Network’s request, in October 
2022, to replace or amend the current framework and approach paper and the AER’s 
subsequent decision, published in December 2022, to review or amend the current 
framework and approach. 

The framework and approach paper is the first step in the regulatory reset process and 
sets out the AER’s positions of several important elements of regulatory determinations 
including the classification of services, application of incentive schemes, control 
mechanisms, and approach to deprecation.  The framework and approach process 
facilitates early consultation on these matters and the AER’s likely positions provide 
guidance in preparing our regulatory proposals. In this regard, Energex and Ergon 
Energy Network appreciate the staff-level engagement with the AER during the current 
process and welcome continued engagement ahead of the AER finalising the 
framework and approach paper in July 2023. 

Energex and Ergon Energy Network broadly support the AER’s preliminary positions in 
relation to the classification of services, application of incentive schemes, control 
mechanism, application of the expenditure forecast guideline, depreciation, and dual 
function assets.  We note that the AER’s preliminary positions are largely consistent 
with our October 2022 request to amend or replace the existing framework and 
approach paper. However, we also wish to provide the following brief comments on the 
matters raised in the AER’s preliminary positions paper. 






